Suggested letter to your Government 
Dear ……..

Optional Protocol on the UN Declaration of Human Rights 
As the professional association of social workers working in ……… we have noted that our Government has not signed or ratified the Optional Protocol on the UN Declaration of Human Rights as adopted by the General Assembly in New York on 10th December 2008. Social workers are bound by their international ethical statement which is based on the principles and values of human rights and social justice. 

In order to support us in our work with people in our communities we are writing to ask if you plan to make the necessary signature and ratification of the Optional Protocol. We understand some states parties are suggesting that the Declaration needs updating after 65 years as the primary document on which all other Human Rights Treaties and Conventions are based. We understand this may be the reason some states parties have not ratified the Protocol. We would like to enter into a dialogue with you to further the interests of people with whom we work. 
Yours sincerely 

Chair/Convenor National association 

Copy to IFSW Human Rights Commission 

